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Ride 3 is a sales and use tax program which is designed to fund some of Horry County’s most pressing 
road improvement and maintenance needs. This program is being funded by a 1% percent Sales and Use 
Tax that was approved by over 69% of the voters in November of 2016. 
 
The one cent tax on all retail sales, prepared food/beverage and accommodations will go into effect May 
1, 2017 and will last for eight (8) years. It is expected that the tax will generate over $592 million dollars.  

 
Ride 3 is the end result of Horry County Council realizing the importance of dealing with the major road 
issues that were plaguing the community. Council initially created a committee to study the growth 
patterns of Horry County and develop a list of the most needed road projects. The committee received 
input from multiple jurisdictions, state, local and regional planning and transportation departments. The 
committee then developed a formula to narrow down the most important projects to be funded by the 

proposed tax. The second step of the 
process was initiated when Council ap-
pointed a commission which sought out 
public input and prepared the final list 
of projects. County Council then ap-
proved the list to be placed on the No-
vember general election ballot, which 
was supported by Horry County voters. 
And last, Council then had to approve 
an ordinance to formally establish the 
tax.  

 
These projects when completed will 
reduce traffic delays and improve emer-
gency response. Many of these projects 
will be designed to accommodate bicy-
cle and pedestrian improvements such 
as multipurpose paths, sidewalks, and/
or bicycle lanes  
 
For detailed project descriptions, in-
cluding maps of the projects, please 
visit: http://www.horrycounty.org/
Council/RideThree.aspx . 

 

 

Horry County map showing the major Ride 3 projects. 

http://www.horrycounty.org/Departments/PlanningAndZoning.aspx
http://www.horrycounty.org/Departments/PlanningAndZoning.aspx
http://www.horrycounty.org/Departments/PlanningAndZoning.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/HorryCountyPlanningZoning
http://www.horrycounty.org/Council/RideThree.aspx
http://www.horrycounty.org/Council/RideThree.aspx
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BIKE & RUN PARK TRAILHEAD OPEN 

 
Highways & Beachways 

Signing the Beaches after Hurricane Matthew  
Horry County is constantly working to improve its 22 beach accesses, which are 

mainly located in Garden City and Arcadian Shores. Public Works and Engineering 

work together throughout the year to maintain the sites, while Planning & Zoning 

provides assistance writing grants to fund capital improvements. In early fall of last 

year, Public Works requested the assistance of Planning & Zoning to develop a 

signage plan for the county beach accesses. Over the course of many years, various 

rule, warning, parking, and identification signs have been posted at county accesses. 

This project is intended to standardize signs throughout the county in an effort to 

clearly convey important information to the public.  

Immediately after this project 

was initiated, Hurricane 

Matthew hit our coast, 

substantially damaging  every 

beach access in Garden City. Not 

a single dune walkover remains 

in this area; in addition,  nearly 

all beach access signage was lost 

to the force of the surge and the 

erosion it caused. With Mother 

Nature giving us a clean slate to work with, the Planning Department is working 

rapidly to finalize the Beach Access Signage Plan to make our accesses and parking 

areas more user friendly prior to the beginning of tourist season.  

The main focus of the plan has been to create a consistent branded look for county 

accesses and to help the public better identify public versus private parking areas. 

One of the ways to do this is to consolidate rule and safety signage, create a 

consistent color palate, and develop a logo for the communities in which they are 

located.  In Garden City, an umbrella will be used as the logo to tie into existing 

Garden City signage along Highway 17 Business.  The sign mock up to the left gives 

an example of how the county can consolidate standardized information into one 

sign displaying a community logo, street name and access number, beach rules, 

swimming warnings, wildlife and turtle protection information, and adopt-a-beach 

signage.  The signs will be produced as separate panels to ensure that they can easily 

be replaced if damaged or information changes. It also allows for the “beach warning 

flag” sign to be interchangeable with the “No Lifeguard on Duty—Swim at Your Own 

Risk” message during the off-season. The county will also be including educational 

signage on rip currents to better inform the public of this swimming risk.  

The development of the signage plan has been a collaborative effort between Public 

Works, Engineering, and Police Beach Patrol. The signage plan will be completed 

this month and will allow Public Works to implement the plan either all together or 

in a piece-meal fashion as funding becomes available.                            Cont. next page  

There are 15 signs on 8 poles in the above picture. The Beach   

Access Signage Plan will reduce the visual clutter without losing  

the necessary messaging.  
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 The above picture shows a total of six golf cart parking signs, two emergency access signs, and a tow-away sign that 

existed at Calhoun beach access prior to Hurricane Matthew.  

Planning and Zoning proposes to minimize signage and  improve the messaging on the signs that are installed. The pic-

ture above shows an example of what Calhoun beach access could look like with four fewer golf cart signs, consolidated 

emergency access and towing signs, and six fewer sign posts. If implemented as planned, the Beach Access Signage Plan 

will save the county money in the long run in regards to signage and installation costs. It will also make the County’s 

accesses more inviting and user friendly.  

 

Highways and Beachways continued 

x x x x x x 

Consolidating language on signs and installing them in pairs  with arrows can reduce the 

total number of signs needed on a site. In addition, stenciling public parking on the 

ground will also improve the ability of the public to know where they can legally park.  
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Keep Horry County Beautiful has made the final purchases approved in the Keep SC Beautiful (KSCB) Grant, as 

well as the Community Pride Grant. Both of these grants were funded by Palmetto Pride. While the KSCB grant covered 

supplies, the Community Pride Grant was requested for the design and installation of interpretative signage to be 

installed with the Environmental Sculptures located in Horry 

County. All sculptures have been installed, and the signage should 

be in position by the end of January.  The Community Pride Grant 

also covered the purchase of tabletop sculptures, which are smaller 

versions of the sculptures installed at several of the public boat 

landings.  The KHCB crew  will be able to take these mobile 

sculptures to area festivals, cleanup events, and speaking 

engagements.  When the sculptures aren’t on the road, they could 

be displayed at area recreation centers, libraries, maybe even the 

museum.  If you have a public venue in which to display the 

sculptures and are interested in giving them a home for part of the 

year, contact Nancy Tindall (information below).  

 

 

 

In addition, KHCB is seeking volunteers interested in adopting a roadway or park.  KHCB will provide gloves, safety 

vests, grabbers, and bags.  An adoption normally lasts for two (2) years, and we ask that you clean your adopted 

roadway 3 times each year.  It isn’t a hard job!  If you are interested in cleaning up your community, please contact 

Nancy Tindall as shown below for details. 

If “Adoption” doesn’t work for you, gather your neighbors together and let’s schedule a morning to cleanup your 

community.  The Burgess Community has met in March the past few years to clean up Holmestown Road, McDowell 

Shortcut Road, and other roadways.  

  

   Grant Purchases for KHCB 

 

Signage to be installed with the existing Environmental Sculptures, 

explains how trash affects our wildlife  

A seagull, (above) a big mouth bass and a Carolina wren 

(shown with Nancy Tindall left) are miniatures of the environ-

mental sculptures located in Horry County.  The environmental 

signage (shown at the top of the page) will also travel with the 

mini—sculptures! 

For more information on how you can get involved or to help display the sculptures,  

Nancy Tindall may be reached at tindalln@horrycounty.org or 843-915-7893.  

mailto:tindalln@horrycounty.org
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The Horry County Parks and Open Space Board is scheduled to have a 
workshop on February 7th at 11:30 a.m. at the Horry County Government and 
Justice Building in Conway. They will discuss the projects proposed within the 
draft of the Parks and Open Space Plan. Depending on the progress at the 
workshop, the board is scheduled to meet on February 28th at 1 p.m. to make a 
recommendation to Planning Commission regarding the plan’s approval.  

SEEKING BOARD MEMBERS!!! There are multiple positions available on the 
Board, including County Council Districts 1, 3,  and 10. If you or someone you 
know is interested in serving on this board, please contact Leigh Kane for more 
information at 843-915-7034  or kaneL@HorryCounty.org.  For more information 

Keep Horry County Beautiful is scheduled to conduct the Annual Litter Index 
on Tuesday, February 28, 2017. We always need volunteers to  ride with staff and 
conduct a windshield survey of litter conditions throughout Horry County. In the 
past, we have scheduled several areas in the morning and several in the afternoon. 
You can volunteer for the morning, the afternoon, or both. If you have several 
hours you could devote to the task, it would be greatly appreciated. This is a great 
way to see and learn more about out beautiful county. 

The Keep Horry County Beautiful Committee meets the 4th Tuesday of most 
months at 11:30 a.m. in the Horry County Government and Justice Building in 
Conway. The next scheduled meeting is March 28th and the public is invited to 
attend.  KHCB is always seeking community cleanup partners.  If you would like to 
adopt a road or park in your community, or for more information, please contact 
Nancy Tindall at (843)915-7893 or tindalln@horrycounty.org. 

Boards and committees 

The Horry County Board of Architectural Review (BAR) & Historic 
Preservation will be holding their next meeting on Tuesday, February 21st.  
This meeting will be a public hearing to discuss the application for an 
Agritourism Permit for Hyman Farms located at the intersection of Old Bucksville 
Road and Keysfield Circle in Conway.  

 The BAR is also working on additional legacy business dedications in Loris for 
this Spring. 

The BAR has two positions that currently need filling. If you or someone you 
know is interested in serving on this board, please contact Mary Catherine.  

For more information about these projects or to contribute to them please 
contact Mary Catherine Hyman at 843-915-7891 or email at 
hymanm@horrycounty.org . 

mailto:kaneL@horrycounty.org
mailto:tindalln@horrycounty.org
mailto:hymanm@horrycounty.org
https://www.facebook.com/KeepHorryCountyBeautiful
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One last note: 

 
2 Planning Commission; 5:30 PM 
 
7 County Council; 6:00 PM 
 
7 Parks and Open Space Board; 

11:30 AM 
 
13    Zoning Board of Appeals; 5:30 PM 
 
21   County Council; 6:00 PM 
 
21    Board of Architectural Review;  
         2:30 PM 
 
23   Planning Commission Workshop; 
        3:00 PM 
 
28   Keep Horry County Beautiful;  
        11:30 AM 
 
28 Parks and Open Space Board;  
        1:00 PM 
 
 

 

2 Planning Commission; 5:30 PM 
 
7 County Council; 6:00 PM 
 
13    Zoning Board of Appeals; 5:30 PM 
 
21    Board of Architectural Review;  
         2:30 PM 
 
23   Planning Commission Workshop; 
        3:00 PM 
 
28   Keep Horry County Beautiful;  
        11:30 AM 
 
30   Planning Commission  Workshop;   
        3:00 PM 

February March 

W I N T E R  2 0 1 7  T H E  H O R R Y  P L A N N E R  

4 County Council; 6:00 PM 
 
2     Planning Commission; 5:30 PM 
 
10 Zoning Board of Appeals; 5:30 PM 
 
14 Good Friday—Offices Closed  
 
18   County Council; 6:00 PM 
 
18    Board of Architectural Review;  
         2:30 PM 
 
25   Keep Horry County Beautiful;  
        11:30 AM 
 
25   Parks & Open Space Board;  
         12:30 PM 
 
27   Planning Commission  Workshop;   
        3:00 PM 

April 

New Addition to the Planning and Zoning Staff 
 

Welcome Richard Hathcock to our Department. He joins us as a Senior 
Planner in our Long-Range Planning Division. Richard grew up in Hickory, 
NC and earned a BS in Geography from the University of North Carolina at 
Charlotte. He is currently pursuing a Masters of Public Administration 
through the University of Texas at Arlington. Richard has lived in Horry 
County for a year and half now, and has been serving as the GIS Planner 
for the Town of Sunset Beach. In addition to expertise in GIS, Richard has 
a strong interest in floodplain management and coastal develop-
ment.  Richard is looking forward to this new journey and opportunity 
with Horry County.  


